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DEPED-CAR Time:

No.056 -2018

SUBMISSION OF LISTS OF SCHOOLS FOR THE GULAYAN SA PAARALAN PROGRAM (GPP) TO BE GIVEN
FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE SY 2018-2019

To: Schools Division Superintendents

1. The Department of Education shall be downloading funds as financial assistance for the Gulayan sa
Paaralan Program (GPP) this school year 2018-2019. Identified schools shall be given Ten Thousand Pesos (Php
10,000.00) each for the establishment and maintenance of nurseries, crop museums and school gardens. The

school vegetables shall serve as food basket and have a ready source of vegetables to supplement the school
feeding program.

2. The selection of schools shall be based on the following:

a. School-based feeding program implementer (for elementary);

b. high prevalence of malnutrition based on nutritional status end-line report of the previous school
year (SY 2016-2017);

c. high poverty incidence of the area (belongs to fourth, fifth and sixth class municipalities);

d. Pantawid Pamilyang Pilipino program (4P’s) beneficiaries;

e. presence of active stakeholders; and

f. schools not yet given GPP financial assistance.

3. The Region was allocated with 328 Elementary and 56 Secondary schools for SY 2018-2019.
The breakdown per schools division office is as follows:
Division Elem Sec Total
Abra 58 7 65
Apayao 35 6 41
Baguio City 11 4 15
Benguet 80 11 91
Ifugao 48 7 55
Kalinga 35 6 41
Mt. Province 42 12 54
Tabuk City 19 3 21
TOTAL 328 56 384
4. The schools division offices are requested to submit lists of elementary and secondary schools on or

before February 20, 2018 to the Education Support Services Division (ESSD) thru email at
essd.depedcar@gmail.com. Attention: Dr. Agustin B. Gumuwang, Chief, ESSD.

5. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

Mﬁ.j CLAR, Ph.D., CESO V
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